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August 24, 2017

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. 3o , S. 2017

NON-ACCEPTANCE OF DELIVERY FROM PHILAB INDUSTRIES, INC.

To: Public Elementary School Heads

| Pursuant to Department of Education Office Memorandum O M-O SEC-
2017-029 dated July 28, 2017 entitled Non-Acceptance of Delivery from
Philab Industries, Inc.

2. All School Heads are directed not to accept deliveries of the contracted
goods delivered by the mentioned supplier.

3. Attached is the memorandum from the Department of Education Secretary.

4. Immediate dissemination and strict compliance to this Memorandum is
desired.

LEILAN CUNANAN, CESO VI
OIC-Schools Division Superintenden&,%m“'s



Republic of the Philippines -

Bepartment of Education.

OFFICE MEMORANDUM JUL28 20"

OM-OSEC-2017-029 i : " e <

TO 5 Regional Directors S e e §
Schools Division Superintendents LS AL RTlanlon, RInki-vig
Public Elementary School Heads i - . <L/
All Others Concerned { RELEIYER £ pr s
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Secretary

SUBJECT : NON-ACCEPTANCE OF DELIVERY FROM PHILAB

INDUSTRIES, INC.

The Department of Education (DepEd) contracted Philab Industries, Inc. joint venture
with China Educational Instrument and Equipment Corporation (CEIEC) to mass

produce, supply, and deliver Science and Mathematics equipment and cabinets to
public elementary schools nationwide.

However, it has been observed that the mentioned supplier is delivering the contracted
goods without totally complying their contractual obligation for the following reasons:
a. most of the goods did not undergo the pre-delivery inspection by the national
inspectorate;
b. there are goods that failed during the conduct of the pre-delivery inspection,
which might be delivered by the supplier; and
c. the goods that failed during pre-delivery inspection, which can be easily
identified since no QC PASSED sticker was attached.

In this connection, you are hereby directed not to accept deliveries of the contracted
goods delivered by the mentioned supplier.

Immediate dissemination of and strict compliance with this Memorandum is directed.
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